
Central Michigan Cooperative Invasive Species Management Area 
Conference Call – Meeting Minutes 

6/25/20 
 
Attendance: Elan, Tom, Michelle, Shelby, Jim, Tristan, Melissa, Ashley, Megan 
 

• Updates from Megan 
o Tom – The Nature Center has been able to keep Megan employed by 

moving her to summer staff position, and still being able to give her 
benefits but with less hourly pay. We are still having her do CISMA 
work such as phone calls and meetings and if other things come up.   

o Megan – Grateful that the Nature Center is able to keep me on. As 
Tom said, I’ve been answering phones calls, which I have had a few 
and have a few to respond to. I have changed my voicemail so people 
know that I am working limited CISMA hours. The tool crib is 
available now if people know of people that want to use it. I think it is 
a great time because people are working limited hours.  

o Elan – Megan can let people know if there are calls from people or 
sites that may need to be checked and we may be able to at least see 
if it is worth checking out in more detail, if we are out in that area.  

• MISGP Update 
o I had a meeting with the other CISMA coordinators and some of the 

state people joined on at the beginning. They don’t know much right 
now. They are waiting to hear if the state is going to get anymore 
federal funds to determine what their budget actually is and go from 
there. Their fiscal year ends in September, so we should know 
something by then. I am not very hopefully that it will come back this 
year, or if at all… or it will at least probably be structured differently. 
The state is working on trying to make a point that this grant effects 
other things as well, such as the work not getting done, employment, 
other grant effects, etc. The coordinators discussed writing formal 
letters to the director to reiterate what things are being affected by 
this grant pause.  

o Most CISMA coordinators are working part time, either like I am 
through their fiduciary or through other grants they have. They are 



running into issues with federal grants because they don’t have the 
match from the MISGP grant. However, there is still on the ground 
work getting done, which is encouraging.  

 
• Partner updates 

o Tom – Visitor Center is not open yet but hopefully we will be able to 
open it soon. The restrooms in one building and trails are open. We 
are still having lots of visitors. Programs are mostly online right now 
but looking to have some scheduled programs soon with limited 
people. Invasives are going well. We have been able to focus more 
on them because we don’t have programs going on. I wouldn’t say 
we are ahead but we are keeping up.  

o Elan – In the last week we have resumed field work. We are behind 
on treatment. We had vetch and knapweed treatments planned at 
the Avril preserve but should be starting it next week now. We have 
an Equip grant to treat 14 acres at the Avril and Forest View 
properties. We are not using volunteers yet, hopefully the beginning 
of July. We did a Stay-home Garlic Mustard pull.  
 Shelby – One person turned in what they did for garlic 

mustard, I’m sure more people did it but didn’t turn anything 
in. We are partnering with MSU extension for a Bio Blitz where 
people go to a natural area and use inaturalist app to report 
things and then other people can see what was reported. They 
are also doing a series of webinars, including invasives, 
animals, and plants. 

o Michelle – Very slow to re-open things right now. Working on 
projects that were already started, but can’t work on anything new. I 
have to write a 5 page? form to get into the field every so many 
weeks. Working in the field 1-3 days a week. Working with the SB-
CISMA coordinator (to-be) since she couldn’t start working with the 
MISGP funds, we are working with her through one of the phrag 
programs doing work on the shoreline. Refuge is still closed, there 
was a lot of damage from the flood. The south side probably won’t 
open this summer but the north side is open with about 5 miles of 
trails. 



o Jim – Have been working, halfway back to normal, for a few weeks 
now. Lots of work to be done on roads and bridges.  

o Tristan – CD is going well right now. The office is not open to the 
public yes, hopefully with in July. Staff have been able to be out in 
the field helping people. Have been waving soil erosion fees (?). 
Went to a soil erosion fair that went well. Interviewing for a district 
program assistant to help with the many things they want to do.  

o Melissa – Much like Tristan. Forest and soil erosion person are in the 
field. Gypsy moth has exploded and have taken 1,300 inquires so far. 
There is lots of defoliation that you can see along the roads; it looks 
like fall. Lots of misinformation about it right now so trying to help 
with that. Trying to teach landowners that they can help with the 
problem. Street fair is still on to happen Aug 21-22.  

o Ashley – Much like Jim; trying to keep up with fixing things from 
flood damage.  
 

• GLRI Grant 
o Megan – They have been very flexible with us. Right now, we have a 

chose to make. We can try and get survey work done this year 
through partners/volunteers, or we can hold off another year. We 
have no funds to spend on a coordinator, other than two weeks, 
which was planned for after survey work was done to make a plan; 
the rest of the survey work was going to be used as match.  

o Jim – Would like to keep it moving forward this year if possible. 
o Elan – Megan, look to see how much needs to be surveyed and see 

who could do what and if it is feasible to start this year. I am not 
opposed to pushing it back if need be.  

o Tom – CNC land that was put in for, wouldn’t have to be surveyed 
because we already know what is there. 

o Megan – Good point on that Tom, we may not have to do all of it or 
some partners may already be doing it.  

o Elan – Maybe we could do some treatment next year on stuff that we 
know and do both next year and the following year only do 
treatment. Could even maybe do some this year. 



o Megan – The problem with this year treatment is that we were going 
to do a strike team and that is not feasible now and I’m not sure if we 
could contract it out because it was my understanding that they 
didn’t want it that way.  

o Tom – Should call the GLRI contact person again and touch base to 
see what our options may be. 
 

• Moving Forward  
o Megan – I am going to keep doing as much as I can to keep things 

going and moving forward. I will make a list of everything that needs 
to be done for the survey work and see who may be able to help with 
and see if it is feasible to do this year.  

o Elan – Just because Megan is limited on time, doesn’t mean we still 
can’t be doing outreach things and keeping them connected with 
Megan/CISMA. Like the Garlic mustard pull we did, we partnered 
with the CISMA to spread the word. We may be taking more calls 
now to; I had a guy call concerned about invasives and the exposed 
lake bottom. Keep working with the CISMA to promote events. 

 
 


